
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 
 
 
DATE:    FEBRUARY 28, 2021 
 
TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND COUNCILMEMBERS 
 
FROM: ROBERT YALDA, PE. T.E., PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR/CITY 

ENGINEER 
  ALEX FARASSATI, PH.D., ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES SUPERVISOR  
 
SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF AMENDMENT NO. 1 TO PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 

AGREEMENT WITH FUSCOE ENGINEERING EXTENDING THE 
CONTRACT EXPIRATION DATE TO JUNE 30, 2022 

 
MEETING MARCH 23, 2022  
DATE: 
 
 
SUMMARY RECOMMENDATION: 
 
That the City Council approves Amendment No. 1 to Professional Services 
Agreement with Fuscoe Engineering Extending the Contract Expiration Date to June 
30, 2022. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
On August 1, 2021, the City Council approved a Professional Services Agreement 
with Fuscoe Engineering, Inc. for design services for Las Virgenes Road Green 
Street Project in the amount of $141,933. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
The consultant’s design work is completed and the only remaining task is the Los 
Angeles County approval of modifications to LA County access ramp at the end of 
las Virgenes Road.  The ramps must be modified to accommodate a new cul-de-sac 
at this location.  The review process has taken longer than anticipated and requires 
additional time to achieve this task. 

AGENDA ITEM NO. 7 
  

Approved by City Manager: 



2 
 

 
FISCAL IMPACT/SOURCE OF FUNDING: 
 
There’s no fiscal impact associated with this amendment.  
 
REQUESTED ACTION: 
 
That the City Council approves Amendment No. 1 to Professional Services 
Agreement with Fuscoe Engineering Extending the Contract Expiration Date to June 
30, 2022. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 

A. Professional Services Agreement dated August 1, 2021 
B. Amendment No. 1 to PSA for time extension 


